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General Council Meeting

 
November 13, 2018

Minutes

Attendance by Sign In

General Council Meeting 
I. Call to Order 
By President Verardi at 5:05pm.
II. Approval of Minutes


Minutes approved. 

III. Additions to Agenda


None. 

IV. Executive Board Reports 

A) President Anthony Verardi: On November 7th Chancellor Gallagher thanked the Pitt community for their response to the tragedy at the Tree of Life Congregation, specifically the Stronger than Hate rally, shabbat dinner, the Islamic Center of Pittsburgh, the Muslim community, and the first responders. There will be a plenary on March 27th about free speech in modern universities held in the William Pitt Union Assembly Room from 12-3pm and it is open to the public. 
B) Vice President Golnar Touski: Forming the Grad Expo committee and deciding themes, speakers, etc. Contact Golnar if you want to get involved. 
C) Faculty Advisor Tara Meyer: How to write diversity statement workshop will be held on 12/4 from 12-1pm in the Cathedral of Learning 6th floor; humanities post-docs will be conducting the workshop. 
D) Administrative Assistant Allison Gremba: No alcohol on campus; you can use department funds to purchase alcohol, but it cannot be consumed in a University of Pittsburgh building; go to the bar or a private residence.  
E) Social/Programs Coordinator: This Friday (11/16) happy hour in the basement of Fuel and Fuddle from 5-7pm. Please RSVP.
F) Website/Communications: No report. 
V.  Internal Committees
A) GPSG: The GPSG and Engineering GSO worked together to craft neutral language about hearings for best practices for communication unionization efforts. Pitt's involvement with SAGE coalition (of graduate student governments from numerous universities) has ongoing opportunities for student involvement. There is a new grad student lounge in Hillman that is accessible with keycard; to gain access you must send your 2P number to https://www.library.pitt.edu/graduate-study-room. 
B) Grad Expo: If interested in helping email Golnar (pittgradexpo@gmail.com). 
C)  Teaching Awards: No report. 
D) Peer Professionalization Workshop: Looking for volunteers to serve on the committee or judge, you can contact pittgsosummerfunds@gmail.com.  
E) Summer Research Grant: 
G) Committee for Diversity and Inclusion: Meeting at the end of the month. Upcoming event on 11/30 at 6 pm graduate students from Pittsburgh-area universities (CMU, Pitt, Duquesne, and Chatham) will be convening at the bar Element in Shadyside for a social mixer; this event is being planned by the Allies Grad organization at CMU.
VI. External A&S Committees: 
A) A&S Dietrich Council: A new draft of the University of Pittsburgh campus master plan has been created and contains information about use of space and upcoming renovations. A diversity climate survey has been sent out to students and faculty; graduate students should have already received it. 

The main issue discussed was gender differences in accepting and receiving requests for tasks with low promotability; there have been studies showing that women are more likely to do service (committees, outreach, etc.), particularly in the natural sciences and his not only involves the composition of committees, but also time spent, which is harder to measure, but anecdotally an issue. One possible remediation is to include service in tenure criteria, because it is currently included at the level of the provost, but not at the level of the College. Changing the policy may not be enough if more value is still placed on other things, but it would at least make it a formal expectation. Concerns were raised about how that would disrupt assistant professors who are currently seeking tenure. Another suggestion was to create additional benefits for doing service and consequences for not doing service. Questions were raised about the difference in gender composition pre vs post-tenure and what would be counted as doing service; for example, whether mentoring counts as service. An immediate action agreed upon by the committee was to educate department chairs about this difference to bring it to their attention. 
B) A&S PBC: No report. 
C) A&S Grad Council: No report. 
VII. Old or Unfinished Business: 
A) Graduate Student Unionization: Some concerns about miscommunication and that some graduate students would receive lower stipends so that other students could receive an increase. It is written into constitution that this will not happen. Probably there will be fewer graduate students. A union provides bargaining power to discuss contracts, especially in cases in arbitrary decisions. Based on contracts from other schools no one has taken a paycut or decreased recruiting. At Pitt graduate student enrollment has been decreasing over the past 5 years. The GSOC (Graduate Student Organizing Committee) has already accomplished goals of changing the name of Parran Hall and halting tax tuition waivers. The union would not include all graduate students, for example, masters students would not be included. The University is currently paying a law firm to fight the unionizing efforts. Goal is to prevent arbitrary decisions and ensure transparency in the decision making process. 

The Physics Department already has a lot of what the union is promising guaranteed within their contracts and no clause based on performance. English is guaranteed 5 years of funding but if you fall behind on comprehensive exams you may lose funding. Mixed responses within departments. Anti-union graduate students believe a union won’t benefit them. Often don’t know what is going on in other departments. 

A&S GSO Statement of Support for Unionization from 2 years ago was read aloud by Anthony Verardi, A&S GSO President. The A&S GSO would like to re-ratify the statement. Would not re-write the statement. Just make sure the A&S graduate students still stand by the statement. Talk to the graduate students in your department and come prepared to vote at the next meeting (12/4). 
VIII. New Business: None. 
IX. Announcements: 

A) On 11/21 there will be a GPSG Thanksgiving Dinner from 5-7pm. 

X. Having no further business, President Verardi calls for motion to adjourn meeting


Meeting adjourned, 5:59pm. 
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